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c o m T t o  t h e
CAMPUS THIS YEAR!
April 2 is the date for this 
year’s College ray on the 
campus of Northwest College, 
during which time young people 
will he invited to visit the 
campus.
Activities wLll include class 
visitation and tours of the 
campus, a choir concert and 
chapel service, a basketball 
game or other evening enter
tainment, and a workshop-in- 
formatorium.

Plans call for the schedule 
to end by mid-afternoon so 
there will be adequate day
light travel time for those 
driving back to their homes. 
Overnight accommodations will 
be provided for those coming 
from distances, and meals will 
be provided by the college.

Especially invited are pas
tors, young people of high 
school age, and their parents. 
Chairman of the College Day 
committee will be Dean of 
Students Daniel B. Pecota.

SERVICES RUN 
TWO WEEKS

R e v .  L f n f i e l d  C r o wd e r

Student interest was high 
and spiritual benefits were 
many during the Winter Quar
ter spiritual emphasis week 
with Rev. Linfield Crowder.

The impact of the meet
ings was attested to by the 
testimonies of numbers of

________Kirkland, Washington
students and by an unpreced
ented extension of the meet
ings through a second week 
in response to popular stu
dent request. Several stu
dents received the infilling 
of*the Holy Spirit. Rev. 
Crowder sought to inspire 
the students to a literal, 
practical appropriation of 
and obedience to the Word of 
God •

A secondary impact of his 
ministry came by way of de
monstration and his own tes
timony, and that was to give 
validity to the training 
which he had received at 
Northwest College (he grad
uated in 19^3) • Brother
Crowder is the fourth alum
nus to come back to the col
lege as its spiritual empha
sis week speaker. Others 
include, Rev. Maynard Oss, 
class of 1937, Rev. Ernest 
Francis, Class of 1939, and 
Rev. Walter Buck, class of
19li5.

This series and the fall 
series with Rev. Buck both 
witnessed very high sustain
ed levels of night-time stu
dent attendance.

CHAPEL NEARS
March 1st has been set 

for the beginning of con
struction of the new North
west College chapel. Ground 
breaking ceremonies have been 
set for February 2lfth during 
the college chapel hour at 
10:00 a.m. -

Present plans call for 
some modifications from the 
previous plans. A single
unit structure will be erect
ed instead of a double-unit 
structure, and it is expect
ed that this will result in 
an appreciably reduced cost.

The structure will house 
a sanctuary with seating for

600 persons.
Architectural work is be

ing done by designer Gordon 
Nickell of Seattle, and con
struction will be done under 
the supervision of Mr. H. J. 
Secrist of Kirkland. This 
will be the eleventh build
ing Mr. Secrist has con
structed on the new campus 
since 1959> when the College 
acquired the site.

Heading the planning com
mission is D.H. Fee. Other 
members include B. P. Birke- 
land, C.E. Butterfield, H.J. 
Carlson, H.W. Crowder, and H. 
J. Secrist. It is hoped that 
the chapel will be ready for 
use by next fall.

BRIDGE PLANNED
The Associated Student Body 
has been given a "go-ahead" 
from the Board of Directors 
on a proposal to build a foot 
bridge spanning the small 
creek on the campus between 
the site of the proposed 
chapel and the educational 
building complex. The bridge 
will be constructed under 
architectural supervision and 
is expected to add beauty to 
the campus in addition to its 
functional purpose. It is 
planned that eventually a 
pond will be created near the 
bridge.
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Dear Alumni:
Ofttimes we think in terms 

of what we do to show our co
operation in areas of church 
or school or. even in our 
civic or community affairs. 
Someone has said that loy
alty to any particular phase 
of life is best shown by how 
we cooperate. I ’m thinking 
today, although a graduate of 
several years past, how mar
velous the move of God and 
the supplying of needs by 
the hand of God has been here 
in Northwest College. I be
lieve in a God of miracles. 
Consequently, all around us 
here on campus, we are re
minded that God has indeed 
performed many marvelous 
things whereof we are glad.

I'm also happy to recog
nize that this is a school 
where the training of our 
young people in Christian 
idealogies and Christian at
mosphere goes forward in the 
midst of a world of education 
that does not always enhance 
a spiritual or moral atmos—  
phere in the lives of youth. 
With a spirit in the world 
today of rebellion against 
all of the things that we 
have held as very sacred, it 
would only seem that the re
bellion against the Bible and 
God and the church is neces
sarily making the testimony 
of the church weaker today 
than it has ever been. Thus 
we appeal for a stronger em
phasis on the basics that 
are still a part of our 
American way of life in the 
training of our young people.

I think in terms of our 
school that all of us, es
pecially we who are of the 
alumni, ought to be vitally 
concerned that we do all we 
can to encourage and build 
and solicit support for the 
school. Progress is of the 
essence. Progress and mov
ing forward is the essence 
of the day. Moses at one 
time, faced with the Red Sea 
and the insurmountable cir

cumstances and the Egyptians 
behind him, cried out, "Stand 
still, and see the salvation 
of the Lord." But remember, 
this was only the cry of 
Moses, because immediately 
following, God said, "Go for
ward," And the moment that 
they went forward, all of the 
obstacles diminished under 
the mighty hand of God. Could 
I suggest, alumni, that you 
and I manifest our loyalty 
to our school by showing 
every sense of cooperation 
and urging that the word "go 
forward" be the very theme 
that our Administration, our 
Board of Directors, and .all 
of us can share together in 
the year that lies ahead of 
us, until Jesus comes.

Eugene Born

HOMECOMING ‘TOPS*
Alumni officers said it 

would be the biggest - and 
it was! Yes, the November 6 
Homecoming did indeed see 
the assembling of the lar- 
est alumni group in the col
lege’s history. Almost 300 
persons attended the evening 
banquet, at whifeh Dr. Henry 
H. Ness was honored with a 
special ’’This is your life" 
presentation.

For your editor, and no 
doubt for some other recent 
alumni, this was the first 
meeting with Dr. Ness. We 
were certainly impressed by 
his rich and eventful life 
and by the vitality and keen 
wit which were so much in 
evidence as he spoke. It 
was a memorable climax to a 
highly successful day.

NEW TEACHERS
Returning to NC in January 
after one-quarter leaves of 
absence were John Pope (His
tory and Philosophy) and 
Floyd Beam (Men’s PE).

New to the faculty are: Mr. 
Allen Hulten, of Seattle (a 
former NC student and a grad
uate of Seattle Pacific Col
lege, assisting in English); 
Pastor John McCullough of 
Bethany Assembly, Seattle

F eV7ruary,~Tff6T~ 
(special instructor in Hom
iletics); and Mr. Sheldon 
Olson of Victorville, Calif. 
(Chemistry).

DIRECTORS ACT ON CHAPEL. 
COUNCIL

The Board of Directors 
met on campus January 6 and 
7 for its mid-year session. 
Actions included a decision 
to go ahead with the new 
chapel according to the 
original plan, a single-unit 
structure to house an audi
torium-sanctuary rather than 
a dual-unit structure to in
clude a music wing. This 
modification will result in 
reduced cost for the present 
time. Construction is geared 
to acquisition of minimum 
cashi resources.

Don S k i d m o r e
Yakima accountant is first SO 
Laymen's Council President

The Board also approved a 
Constitution and Bylaws for 
the Northwest College Lay
men's Council, which is in 
the process of formation. 
The Council will meet for the 
first time under its perman
ent charter in May, it was 
announced.

Representing Alumni on 
the Board is Eugene Born, 
alumni president. Alumni who 
would like to express their 
views in matters with which 
the Board deals are invited 
to contact or write to him.
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WILL YOU HELP?
Our Thanks and congratula
tions to Eva Wangen for be
ing the first ’’research sec
retary" to come up with a 
roster of mailing addresses 
on her class (19 *̂0 * As a 
result of her work we were 
able to add 16 new names and 
addresses to our alumni mail
ing file.- Her "addresses 
wanted" list is:

Jeanne Finch 
Dan Nicodemus 
Lester Buckely 
Robert Badten 
Sadie Gould McDowell 
Anton Johnson 
Anne Ayers 
Everett Johnson 
Evelyn Templar 
Norman Webster 
Lois Kimball Hughes 
Thomas Hansen 
Wilfred Marsh
If you know the addresses of 
any of these alumni, please 
inform the Newsletter editor 
or alumni officers.

g M I X M E N T — GOOD
278 students have enroll

ed for the winter quarter-—  
the highest in seventeen years. 
The previous record in I9I48- 
U9 included large numbers of 
World War II veterans*

A record number of new 
mid-year eirollees entered on 
January h to bring the col
lege’s cumulative enrollment

for the year up to 313. The 
amulative enrollment for the 
entire 1963-6U school year 
was 299. Anticipated spring 
quarter enrollment could bring 
cumulative enrollment up to 
an almost ten per cent in
crease over last year.

A survey of new mid-year 
students indicates that al
most one-half of them came 
from the greater Seattle area.

Denominational affilia
tions of students in the col
lege continue to grow, with 
twenty denominations or church 
groups being represented in 
the student body thus far 
this year. A study of fall 
quarter enrollment showed 
that 88 per cent of the stu
dents originated from Assem
blies of God churches, and 12 
per cent from other groups.

The Fall I96I4. student 
body came from 10 states and 
8 foreign countries. Lead
ing states were: Washington 
(182), Oregon (UO), Montana 
(18), Idaho (Ik), Wyoming 
(U), North Carolina (U), 
Countries were: Canada, 
France, Jamaica, Fiji, Phil
ippines, British Guiana, Ja
pan, Korea.

SPEAKING OF ALUMNI. . .
TOM and MARY ANN FORESTER 

are now pastoring at LaCros- 
se, Wash. • • CHARLES ROGERS 
pastors the Boise, Idaho, 
Church of God of Prophecy 
and was a recent campus vi
sitor while conducting a re

vival in Ballard. . .ED BRO
THERS, another recent visi
tor, pastors at Little Bos
ton near Suquamish. . .Rev. 
and Mrs. ROLAND PERETTI have 
been assigned to Alaska as 
home missionaries. • • the 
HAROLD MATSONS send newslet
ters regularly from Recife, 
Brazil, where they are mis
sionaries •

STAN and SHARON MORLIN, 
pastoring at Winthrop, Wash
ington, have adopted a little 
girl for their family. . .JACK 
and ARDYTH O'BRIEN are taking 
the pastorate at Twisp, Wash
ington. Jack has been serv
ing as assistant pastor at 
Kenmore.

Resigning the pastorate 
of the Tumwater Methodist 
Church, near Olympia, was 
GORDON CASTEEL. He report
edly built a congregation 
from a "handful" to a couple 
of hundred persons...SHIRLEY 
HECK’s parents, the Frank 
Turners of Olympia, visited 
the Hecks in Japan and min
istered there in two weeks 
of meetings.

Married August 11: Chap
lain Capt. JOHN W. SIMPSON 
to Miss Katherine Gayle of 
Vancouver, Washington, at 
the Assembly of God in Las 
Vegas, Nevada. John is sta
tioned at Ft. Hood, Texas; 
he is the son of NC science 
instructor John Simpson.

To be married March 6: 
CAROL COFFMAN AND HAROLD 
JOHNSON, at Northeast Assem
bly in Portland.
Lindsey T. Hayes, *51, is 
president of a newly found
ed Ambassador Bible Institute 
in London, Ohio. Uiis is the 
only Bible school within a 
three hundred and fifty mile 
radius and is sponsored by 
the Pentecostal Church of 
Christ. Lindsey reports that 
the school got off to a good 
start during its initial term 
this past fall.

Another NC grad who has climb
ed the ranks to college pre
sident is Carl Callihan, B. 
A., 19^9* who is president of 
Southeastern Bible Institute, 
Lakeland, Florida. Carl has

DUES NOTICE

To: person/s named on reverse side of this form.

Per member for year 1965.........#1.00

If you have paid your dues for the current 
year, please disregard this notice.

Please send this form together with remittance. 
Thank you kindly.

ALUMNI TREASURER 
NORTHWEST COLLEGE 
KIRKLAND, WASHINGTON, 98033
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held this post for more than 
a year.
Wes Bjur, 'kj, is enrolled 
in Claremont Obllege Graduate 
School in Claremont, Calif
ornia. His admission was 
based on Graduate Record Ex
ams in which he ranked high. 
Latest word is that he is ma
joring in Political Science 
in Latin American governments.

NORMAN GARDNER has been 
named chairman of the North
west Regional Sunday School 
Convention March 17-19.

NINA (DUERKSEN) HUFF writes 
from Roslindale, Mass., where 
her husband pastors the Ros- 
lindale Pentecosljal Church. 
Nina reports that they are 
renting a church from the 
Unitarians, and that the con
gregation is small but slowly 
growing. The area is heavily 
Catholic.

BOB HUTCHINSON is pastor- 
ing in Glendale, Oregon, and 
substitute-teaching in the 
public schools of the area. 
Bob and Carolyn now have two 
children, Dawn and Randall.

Rev.&Mrs. LELAND B. GOOD 
spoke at the Missionary Con
vention in Nampa, Boise, 
Caldwell, and Payette, Idaho, 
in October. (Sis. Good is 
the former SHIRLEY HINKLE.)

Dennis and KAREN (TUTTLE) 
MASTERS, pastoring at Round
up, Montana, were pictured 
on the Featurama page of the
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November Montana District 
paper (the Treasure State 
News).

The DAVID PECKS left Seat
tle for Africa on November 
2k. . .the GORDON MARKERS are 
now in Mexico City. • .BEITY 
and DON MASER recently re
turned home. • .LYLE O'NEEL 
is serving as Director of 
Education at First Assembly, 
Spokane. . .outstanding re
sults were reported from sev
eral revivals recently con
ducted by ROY and ARLENE 
BREWER in Montana.

Now pastoring at: Blaine, 
Wash. - ARTHUR MORLIN: Hart
line, Wash. - ROBERT MAYFIELD; 
Leavenworth, Wash. - DALE 
MONTGOMERY? Lynnwood, Wash.
J. T.EE MILLER; Wallace, Idaho 
NORVAL HAUGEN; Oak Harbor, 
Wash. - JON STANFORD; Othello, 
Wash. - DAVID WESTERFIELD; 
South Prairie, Wash. - AIFRED 
HANSON; West Seattle - HARRY 
AYERS.

JOHN and MERRY LYNN JOHN
SON are back from the Mexican 
mission field and are pre
sently staying at Calvary 
Temple, Seattle . . .TADAO 
HARA (MA ’58) is back in the 
U. S. He is enrolled at Cal 
State (in Long Beach) where 
he is seeking his Hi. D. and 
working as a part time coun
selor. Tadao plans to return 
to Japan and establish a com
bination church, counseling
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center, and medical unit.

LOUISE WALKER has return
ed from a 6-month trip to 
South America where she help
ed with the Bible schools and 
took part in a ministers sem
inar on the post-graduate 
level.

The WAYNE HALLS have moved 
from Idaho Falls, Idaho to 
Centralia, Wash. Wayne has 
not been at all well and 
would appreciate your prayer 
support.

RON CAMPBELL, who has been 
YFC director in Salt Lake 
City for the past several 
years, was a recent campus 
visitor. Ron has resigned 
this position and expects to 
continue YFC work in the 
Pacific Northwest.

ROLLIN CARLSON has resign
ed his pastorate at Ellens- 
burg First Assembly. Now 
pastoring a pioneer church in 
Issaquah, Wash., is WAYNE 
GUGE.

Recently licensed by the 
Northwest District: STANLEY 
MORLIN, ALFRED GLOY, RICHARD 
THOMPSON, DANIEL WOMACK. Rais
ed to license: WAYNE GUGE, 
NORVAL HAUGEN.

FUTURE ALUMNI - Kirk Delbert, 
born to FRANK and AGNES 
SCHNEIDER, Grandview, Wash., 
on Dec. 22. • .Susan Anne, 
born to PETER and SANDRA 
AHLSTROM, Kirkland, Jan. 27.
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